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Married at First Sight Chapter 2111-Mrs. Lewis answered, “It doesn’t matter if he 
wakes up, then Sonny still has his father. It would be pitiful if he lost his father at such a 
young age.” 

Duncan said: “Sonny doesn’t have a deep relationship with his father. Hank used to 
throw the child to the sister Liberty. He was a hands-off shopkeeper, teasing the child 
on a whim, and often making the child cry. His parents are also like this. They are all 
about saving face for Sonny, and they don’t give much sincerity. They kiss whoever 
brings up the children. Sonny kisses his aunt like a mother and child, but he just doesn’t 
like his grandparents and his aunt Chelsea. It’s also thanks to Liberty’s fight for Sonny’s 
custody. It’s best for Sonny to follow her.” 

Mrs. Lewis hummed. 

“Now the Brown family is desperately trying to cultivate a relationship with Sonny. 
Although it’s not too late, it makes people want to ridicule them.” Duncan actually had a 
lot of opinions on the Brown family. 

He didn’t like the Brown family very much. 

Especially Chelsea, who was a philistine with no shame. She used to abuse Liberty, but 
now that she saw her making money in business, she wanted to come over and bite 
Liberty to suck blood. 

“Sonny’s aunt Chelsea is the most shameless person I’ve ever met.” Duncan couldn’t 
help complaining to his mother. Then he told his mother what he saw and heard in 
Hank’s ward. 

Mrs. Lewis: “That’s shameless enough. That family is all top-notch. Liberty is right to 
reject her. This kind of top-notch hides as far away as possible. Liberty is also kind-
hearted. As an ordinary person, after the divorce, she took her son and left long ago, 
and no longer see each other.” 

After Duncan was silent, he said: “Their divorce agreement stipulates that Brown family 
can watch Sonny at any time, and Hank also pays for child support. After all, the child is 
innocent. Liberty did this for Sonny.” 

The father-son relationship between Hank and Sonny was not deep, but Hank still loved 
his son. He often came to visit his son, bought things for him, and also took him out to 
play, giving Sonny fatherly love. 

Everything Liberty did was for Sonny; she wanted Sonny to grow up healthily and 
happily, and she didn’t want to divorce and tear each other up like others, and it’s 
always the children who get hurt like that. 



Because of mutual tearing, there would always be resentment towards the other party 
facing the child, scolding and complaining about the other party in front of the child, 
which would have a negative impact on the child. 

Sonny was loved by thousands of people, but no amount of love could ever replace a 
father’s love. 

Liberty just didn’t want her son to lose his father’s love. 

Mrs. Lewis: “I’m just worried that their family will use Sonny to design Hank and 
Liberty’s remarriage.” 

Duncan: “Mom, don’t worry about this. No one can take away the woman I recognize. 
Don’t worry, one day, Liberty will become your daughter-in-law. As long as you don’t 
dislike her or object.” 

Mrs. Lewis smiled, “Mom doesn’t dislike it, nor does she object to it. This is between you 
and Liberty. You just have to work hard. “ 

Duncan also laughed, he had been working hard! 

He now spent the majority of his time with Liberty. Hank had no chance with him 
around. Furthermore, Liberty had stated unequivocally that she would not return, not to 
mention that Hank had no intention of remarrying her, even if Hank was sincere. Even if 
he wanted to remarry, Liberty would not accept. 

In her words, after finally jumping out of the fire pit, her head was caught by the door, so 
she jumped in again. 

The Brown family treated her well now that she was successful, having opened two 
restaurants and made a lot of money. 

They also wanted to get some benefits from Serenity through her. 

Liberty didn’t want to hold her sister back, let alone let the Brown family hold her back. 

…. 
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